Rock Hill Public Library
Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
July 17, 2017

Attendees: Trustees: David Goeres, Marty Harris, Maud Jeanty, Ray Malon, Laurie Murphy, John Shoulberg; Library Director Jennifer Conroy.
Absent: Chantal Hoffsten, Inez Barrett-Otey.

Meeting called to order at 6:15 p.m.
 
Financial Report
In the P/L Budget vs. Actual, Laurie questioned why retirement was almost at 60 percent of budget. She said it was too high. Jen said Lisa was having issues with QuickBooks and she will follow up on it.

Approval of Bills
 Bills were reviewed. Laurie made a motion to approve the Unpaid Bills Detail as of July 14 totaling $504.84. John seconded. Motion passed unanimously. John made a motion to approve the Transaction List by Vendor, May 19-July 10, 2017, totaling $23,690.31. Motion passed unanimously.

Approval of Minutes
Dave made a motion to approve the minutes dated May 15, 2017. Ray seconded. Motion passed unanimously. (No meeting was held in June due to lack of a quorum.)

Library Director’s Report
Jen said the library is in the midst of its summer reading program and it’s going really well. People are responding to the reading challenge. The end of the reading program will be an Aug. 5 party at Oakhaven Park with entertainer Babaloo. Seventy-five people, including the mayor, attended the art opening, which kicked off summer reading. Another session of adult yoga was added due to its popularity. There has even been a waiting list for yoga. Terrific Tuesdays are also well attended. 

Everything went well while Jen was out on sick leave.

Jen reported that Lisa is stepping down as the library’s bookkeeper due to her other commitments. To replace Lisa, Jen has hired Kerri Mattlingly, who works for Lisa at Kirkwood Library part time 20 hours a week. Laurie suggested that Jen get two references for Kerri. Lisa wants to donate her time for training Kerri, that way the library won’t be paying two people at the same time. 

Unfinished Business
Building Repairs: Riggs Construction is getting things done. Roof work done as well as the downspout. Thanks to the downspout, rain is being diverted. Termite extermination has also been completed. The next step on the building is replacing the aluminum panels. Jen said she needs to get more details such as the bracing for the windows which isn’t in the contract. She will also get a timeline.

Audit: Jen and Lisa have been contacting the auditor. One piece remains to be done. Laurie said she is willing to pay Lisa to come back for the audit. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Candidate Recruitment: Maude talked to Inez. Inez told Maude she has moved on to other things. 

Financial Controls: The board discussed a draft of financial controls put together by Dave, Chantal and Laurie – the financial committee. Laurie made a motion to approve the amended draft of financial controls. John seconded. Motion passed unanimously. Jen will send policy to auditor.

Leave Policy: The board discussed revising the current leave policy. Jen said the policy does not provide sufficient time off for the director. Based on what other libraries are doing, the consensus of the board is that a more liberal policy is in order. For September, David will put together more options and board members are to think about if they want to separate sick time and vacation time or keep it under PTO. 

Laurie made to motion to adjourn the meeting; John seconded. Meeting adjourned 8 p.m. 
   
